
 

 

ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
August 13, 2025 

 
IN THE MATTER OF: 
 
PROPOSED AMENDMENTS TO 
GROUNDWATER QUALITY  
35 ILL. ADM. CODE 620 

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 

 
 
     R22-18A 
     (Rulemaking – Public Water Supplies) 
  

 
HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

 
 In this sub-docket, the pre-filed testimony, Board questions, and participants’ responses 
have raised the subject of how the Part 620 groundwater quality standards will affect Part 807 
landfills.  In order to develop a more complete record and to attempt to include representatives 
from Part 807 landfills, the Board asks that the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 
(Agency) for contact information of owners or operators of Part 807 landfills so that the Board 
may add them to the notice list of this sub-docket before the rescheduled hearing in this matter. 
 

Participant Land and Lakes Company’s witness, Brad Hunsberger, pre-filed testimony 
included Attachment A which is a list of 97 Part 807 permitted solid waste landfills of which 34 
are closed but not certified as closed; and 63 are in post-closure.  The list also includes three 
other Part 807 landfills and five Part 807 permitted landfills that were never developed.   

 
The Agency is directed to file the following information with the Board by August 19, 

2025.  
 

1. Please provide any email addresses the Agency maintains for the listed contact, 
owner or operator of the 97 Part 807 permitted landfills, and 3 other Part 807 landfills listed in 
Attachment A.   

 
2. Please provide the mailing addresses the Agency maintains for the listed contact, 

owner or operator of the 97 Part 807 permitted landfills, and 3 other Part 807 landfills listed in 
Attachment A.  

 
IT IS SO ORDERED.  
  

       
Vanessa Horton  
Hearing Officer  
Illinois Pollution Control Board  
(312) 814-5053 
Vanessa.Horton@illinois.gov   

 


